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Borough Bulletin  ~  31 November 2022 

Friday 2 December 2022 Swimming Program – Session 7 

Tuesday 6 December 2022 Cyber Safety Workshops – Prep to Grade 6 

Wednesday 7 December 2022 Inter School Sports Training 

Thursday 8 December 2022 Grade 6 Graduation – 5:00pm 

Friday 9 December 2022 

Grade 6 Big Day Out Excursion 

2022 Semester 2 Academic Reports to go home 

Reminder last day to return Home Readers 

Monday 12 December 2022 Christmas Picnic – BBQ  

Tuesday 13 December 2022 
Meet Your 2022 Teacher – 9:00am to 11:00am 

Year 7 Orientation Day 

Thursday 15 December 2022 
Choir Performance – Greensborough Plaza 

Swimming Trials – WaterMarc – 09:30am to 10:30am 

Friday 16 December 2022 Tabloid Sports Day & Ice Cream Truck Visit 

Monday 19 December 2022 Last Day of School for 2022 – Normal dismissal time at 3:30pm 

Tuesday 20 December 2022 Professional Practice Day – Pupil-free Day 

Principal’s Report 

Thank you to all the families who supported the Parents and Friends barbeque on Election Day.  It was 

wonderful to see many ‘new’ faces, as well as ‘old’ on the roster and several parents volunteered their time 

for more than one hour, which was a terrific effort.  Thankyou also to the parents/carers who baked goods 

for the cake stall or brought the family along for a sausage after voting.  We appreciate your support for GPS 

in whatever capacity you’re able to give.  Special thanks to P&F President Kim H, who spent many hours 

organising the roster, purchasing goods and being present on the day, for set-up, sales and clean-up.  Over 

$1400 profit was made on the day, which is outstanding!  We’re very grateful for P&F support for school 

programs, resources or Buildings and Grounds additions. 

A highlight on election day was seeing artist Coree Thorpe and his parents Lyn and Alister complete our 

Creation Mural.  Jesse Stephens has written more information about the mural later in the newsletter, 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/
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including the background story to the Arts and Culture Community grant application.  I encourage everyone 

to walk past and take a close look at the discs of local flora and fauna, painted by our Grade 5/6 students 

which will be part of their legacy for their years at GPS.  Looking at the mural from a distance gives a different 

perspective and we can see the outline of Bunjil, the eagle, flying protectively over the mural.  I’d like to 

acknowledge Banyule Council for their support with the grant.  When we initially applied for the grant, Council 

indicated they may be able to support us with a Smoking Ceremony to celebrate the mural and bring people 

together and we will follow up this offer. 

It’s been a busy fortnight for the progression of our grant works.  The refurbishment of our outside toilet blocks 

will begin next Monday 5th December and screening will be erected to allow access to workers only.  Students 

will use the inside toilets which fortunately also have a door leading to the exterior of the school near the 

Grade 1/2 classrooms for use during recess and lunch breaks.  Over the school holidays works on this block 

will be completed and work will then begin on the inside toilets.  

We also had a site visit with ‘Castle and Cubby’ to discuss the installation of ‘Tiny Town’.  Wayne, Geoff and 

I met with Jonathan to inspect the site and consider location of buildings and site preparation.  We’re looking 

forward to receiving their design layout and anticipate the buildings will be installed in Term One next year. 

Cyber safety Workshops 

Thank you to School Council member and parent Edward D, who is presenting Cybersafety workshops to 

our Prep – Six classes next Tuesday 6th December.  Ed will present ‘Cyber Safe Kids’, which is a free 

educational program run by Palo Alto Networks.  The company’s mission is to teach children the life skills 

they need to protect their digital way of life. Cyber Safe Kids resources cover topics like strong passwords, 

scams/phishing, cyber bullying, and protecting personal information.  They offer free learning resources and 

workshops to help drive online safety awareness.  

Many students will increase their online presence over the school holidays, so we are very grateful that Eddie 

is able to present these workshops free of charge to support keeping our students safe online. 

Friendship Tree  

Thank you to all the families who donated items for the Wellbeing Leaders 

to use to decorate the Friendship Tree.  It’s been lovely to see the fun and 

excitement students from Prep – Six, have had decorating the tree each 

lunchtime.  The Wellbeing Leaders have planned Christmas activities for 

the rest of the term, and we look forward to seeing what each day brings.  

Lynette has begun training our 2023 leaders in their roles for next year. 

R.A.T.s Available 

If any families would like a box of R.A.T.s sent home, please contact the office or your child’s class teacher.  

We have ample supplies in our storerooms and we’d like to give them to families to use when required, rather 

than have families purchase them. 

Graduation 

We are looking forward to the graduation celebrations for our Class of 2022 next Thursday 8th December. 

Our graduates have been heavily involved in preparations for this event, which is a major milestone in their 

educational and personal journey from primary to secondary schooling.  Our Grade Six students have been 

exemplary role models of our school values for students in younger grades and will be sorely missed by all 

of us, especially their Prep Buddies.  Thank you to all the parents who have volunteered to set up the 

decorations and assist on the night, especially Tash P., who has volunteered a great deal of time to assist 

with the planning and organisation of the dinner and photo booth for students.  Thank you also to Paula and 

Erin for their efforts in preparing students for this very special occasion, and aides and teachers who have 

supported them. 

  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2F%2Fclicktime.symantec.com%2F15tpNxiRrkbJ3t8EiorqC%3Fh%3DVDcIHjmILX3SD-RGPZLlUs9v4UClnX41-bKBvjpfOCM%3D%26u%3Dhttps%3A**Aurldefense.com*v3*__https%3A**Aclicktime.symantec.com*15tSyQhRjjSWoSqyevFgQ*h*3D5PhPqeEhmI3VkLRkXRM6wbYRJOm5tCIiT6YTCjcv8-Q*3D*26u*3Dhttps%3A*2A*2AAstart.paloaltonetworks.com*2Acyber-safe-kids.html__*3BLy8v*21*21Mt_FR42WkD9csi9Y*21armMe7bhc0DPu0kfkcmOehZUgHxJRMI70UJcTQXeu0n9dAcoq3dwUfZOWUSo2FEsUBWk7Llr3fuERm12keeoM1I*24__%3BLy8vLy8vLz8lJSUlJSUlJSUlJSU!!Mt_FR42WkD9csi9Y!fXAJqc__WVk2FgNK_QL8uq-s_0sMEk38x_t1BBt70wjreCSebKWnGjgCFWRaiSo4kwZu8EQy6RPRnGvAwDCBK0w%24&data=05%7C01%7CAngela.Morritt%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce761a4b81c984851540f08dad28b4d6c%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638053793338714043%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=izL2hFFIA%2BnrEtriZTsRMWSps94Rbzb54st6vgC3Jug%3D&reserved=0
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Christmas Picnic: Monday 12th December  

The weather is finally becoming warmer, classes have begun decorating their rooms and as the song goes… 

“It’s beginning to feel a lot like Christmas!”  We’re hoping many family members will be able to join us on 

Monday 12th December as the Christmas Picnic has always been a great way to come together as a 

community on the last Monday of the year and share a meal and some fun family activities.  This year P&F 

have organised a special activity for students to enjoy after dinner. 

Families are welcome to bring some chairs or a rug, sit under the shade of the trees on the oval 

and enjoy food and drinks from the P&F barbeque or bring your own picnic dinner.  Often 

grandparents and extended family members come along and join in the fun, and this year is no 

exception.  The evening will end with each grade and the choir singing Christmas Carols and we 

sincerely hope you can join us! 

Home Readers 

Families are requested to return all home reading books by Friday 9th December.  This will allow us time to 

audit books and have them back on the shelves, ready to be distributed next year in our second week of 

Term One.  

Class PE Equipment  

In the last week of term, you may notice all the PE storage units from classrooms lined up in the corridor near 

the art room, as we audit current stock and place orders to replenish class sets.  These new supplies will be 

labelled and balls will be pumped up ready for students on the first day of term next year.  For the remainder 

of term, we will place a variety of balls and bats in baskets in the school foyer so students will still have access 

to sports equipment during recess breaks. 

If any parents would like to help with the audit and restocking please contact the office. 

Students Reports and 2023 Grades 

A very big thank you to staff who have worked diligently over the last month to write student reports that 

accurately reflect students’ achievements and their areas for future learning.  Student reports will be sent 

home Friday 9th December along with the class your child will be in next year.  On Tuesday 13th December 

from 9:00am – 11:00am, students will have a session with their 2023 teachers and classmates.  Students in 

grades one to six, new to the school in 2023 are also invited to attend.  New staff member, Vanessa 

Cunningham, will also attend and is excited to meet her first class of students at GPS. 

The last newsletter for the year will be published on Thursday 15th December. 

Angela Morritt 

 

Reminder: Curriculum Days Term 4 

Families are reminded that the last day of Term Four, Tuesday 20th December, is our final Professional 

Practice Day for the year and is also a student free day.  Teachers will be planning for 2023 classes on this 

day.   

The last day for students will be Monday 19th December and school will finish at 3.30pm.  Please contact 

OSHClub if you require your children to attend on Tuesday 20th December. 

Vacation Care 

OSHClub will begin Vacation Care on Monday 9th January next year. If any families would like to use this 

service and haven’t already registered they can go to oshclub.com.au to register. For queries about Vacation 

Care please contact OSHClub directly or speak to the coordinator, Linda Reid,  before or after school. 

  

Principal 

 

 



Bunjil – The Eagle Mural 
 

By now you will have seen the amazing mural on the corner of Grimshaw Street and The Circuit!  We are so 

fortunate to have had the opportunity to have this incredible installation outside our school!  For something 

that seems to have sprung out of nowhere, there is a long story behind it that we are proud to share with you. 

During the early COVID Lockdowns, when community spirit was 

high, we sought to capture this in artwork and on the fence line.  A 

variety of ideas were floated but, in keeping with the Banyule Vision 

for Arts and Culture Strategic Plan 2017-2021 & Innovate: 

Reconciliation Action Plan in Banyule, the project itself transformed 

into an act of reconciliation, strength and unity within our community. 

‘Mam-Badool Djerring’, meaning ‘let’s work together’, ensured we 

developed an art installation that combined Wurundjeri Woi-

Wurrung perspectives and storytelling with Non-Indigenous 

perspectives.  This is why you can see both Indigenous and Non-

Indigenous elements within the mural, both in the artistic style as 

well as within the story itself. 

We are so proud to share this with you all.  We feel that by better 

understanding our shared history through the telling of Bunjil the 

Eagle and his Creation, we can better unite and look forward to 

improving our community connectedness and cohesion. 

You can learn more about this Creation Story by visiting 

https://vimeo.com/97185996 

Banyule, meaning ‘Hill’, places the story of creation at our place of 

learning.  The circular elements show the cyclical nature of time and 

history, signifying that creation itself is not one that is past but one 

that is forever present.  Bunjil is the creator spirit for the Wurundjeri 

people – he created the people, animals and plants and he is 

watching how we respect the land from above.  Our Grade 5/6 

students painted the discs attached to the mural, depicting the native 

flora and fauna indigenous to our area.  Please take the time to visit 

the mural and explore the story within. 

We would like to thank Coree Thorpe, a Yorta Yorta, Gunnai, Gunditjmara and Wurundjeri man and artist 

who shared our vision for the mural and the fabulous artwork completed by our 5/6 students! 

Jesse Stephens 

Teacher – Grade 3/4B   

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvimeo.com%2F97185996&data=05%7C01%7CJesse.Stephens%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cce3a7b8735584bdc86a808dad0f076f4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638052028449881914%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pQZxf7nNsaVJo5DM%2BLQCqo5faoSnqjiyCgK%2BteyGwsU%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                       

On Thursday the 24th of November, some students that 

have a high ability and high interest in Sport went to the 

Sports Museum at the MCG. Here are some Grade 5s 

sharing their experience.  

When we got to the Sports Museum, we got these cool 

wristbands that had an A on it. The A was used for 

scanning the games to make them begin. There were 

different games in the Game On area like a Football 

kicking game, A Basketball/Netball shooting game, 

Surfing, Horse Racing, Cycling, Cricket catching game, a 

fun play area, a rock climbing and a rugby/soccer kicking 

area.  

Josh  56A 

                       

When we got to school, we left straight away to get to the Sports Museum.  When 

we arrived, we saw statues of famous sports people including Shane Warne.  A 

lady gave us a sweatband with an A on it which activated games for us to play, 

there were lots of sports games. 

Then we moved on and met an Olympian called Tess Lloyd who told us her story.  

I asked her when she got her first boat and was it her dream to be a sailor.  She 

had an injury and missed out on the Rio Olympics, but she said she made it to 

the Tokyo Olympics instead.  

We went to the interactive museum and saw lots of interesting things and even 

a game of cricket being played! 

Xavier M  34A 



  

                       

After we got to meet Tess Lloyd, we had some fun in the 

actual sport museum by listening to our favourite AFL teams 

songs.  We got to see a lot of trophies that teams can win 

like the premiership cup, the VFL cup and lots more!  There 

were also a lot of shirts of old football players that were 

breaking up and decaying because they were so old, it 

was really cool to look at what the old players used to 

wear.   

On the next level there was a cricket section where you 

could see a replica of the ashes.  There were some wickets 

that you could knock the bails off and there were plastic 

fielders that you could move around so you could see what 

a field would look like.  If you went through a curtain at the 

back, a hologram of Shane be playing, and you got to see 

how he became such a good bowler.  There were also a 

lot of cricket trophies and bats and balls that were hanging 

up on the walls.  There was also a mini replica of the MCG 

that looked like the real thing.  It had all of the lights and 

everything.   

There was a mini match going on in the replica which I 

thought was a stroke of genius.  After we watched the end 

of the Shane Warne show we sat down and played a 

game where we had to hit a button at the right time so we 

could send a bar of light back around to the other person. 

Everyone wanted to have a go at the game! 

Lachie  56B 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                       

After that, we went on a tour of the 

MCG.  We went down into the stadium, 

where we saw a cricket game in action.  

We watched and waited for a while, 

while the tour guide told us about the 

history of the MCG.  We were surprised 

to see ourselves on the big TV screen.  

Soon, we saw the Sports Library, which 

has books on sports, not like a library with 

books on all types of genres.  In addition, 

there was also a painting of a football 

player with six fingers instead of five.  At 

the end of the day, we got on the bus 

and went back to school.  It was one of 

the best excursions ever and we were 

very lucky to have this opportunity.  

Hugo  56A 

                       

After Game On, we went 

to this cool room where we 

met Tess Lloyd who told us 

about her life story.  She's a 

27-year-old Olympian sailor 

who got to compete in the 

2021 Tokyo Olympics.  She 

told us that when she 

started sailing, she was 5 

years old when Santa put a 

wooden boat under her 

tree.  She also told us that 

she got hit in the left side of 

her head causing pieces of 

her skull getting lodged 

into her brain and how she 

slowly healed herself.  We 

really enjoyed listening to 

her story and hope she will 

make it into the 2024 

Olympics in France! 

Madison  56A 



 

 

Greensborough Primary School students from Grades 3-6 have been 

lucky enough to be provided with the opportunity to learn self-discipline and safe Martial Arts through Judo 

Australia. It was such an enjoyable and valuable program for the students! 

 
 

Kindness Crusaders 

 

Recently The Kindness Crusaders have been busy responding to an 

invitation from the Australian Government’s Department of Home Affairs to 

write a letter to welcome a new citizen to Australia.  These letters are a 

special keepsake new citizens receive at their citizenship ceremony. 

We were very excited to deliver sixty welcome letters to the Banyule City 

Council which were handed out at the Australian Citizen Ceremony on the 

23rd of November.  The representative from Banyule Council sent us a 

photo the following day of two children from Iran holding our letters which 

we were thrilled to receive.  

The Kindness Crusaders would like to thank everyone who wrote a 

welcome letter to a new Australian Citizen.  The letters were all very 

creative and full of positive, welcoming messages.  Thank you for being so 

kind and for making a difference in the lives of others. 
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Student Wellbeing 

Hi Everyone!  

 

In a few weeks, many students in our school community will be facing CHANGE, as 

they look ahead to 2023.  They will be changing grades with new teachers in most 

cases; some will be leaving us to begin secondary school; and others will be 

changing primary schools and/or moving house. 

CHANGE brings many emotions – excitement, joy nervousness, uncertainty, fear, anxiousness, etc.  

Preparing our children well ahead will help to ease their concerns.  How we respond and cope with CHANGE 

for ourselves will have a huge impact on how our children will cope. 

Children need to be prepared for changes ahead to make them feel secure.  Children thrive on routine and 

on knowing what is happening next. 

THINKING AHEAD – Helping Your Child Cope with School Transitions 

To assist them with transitions the following ideas may be helpful:  

If the family is moving, take pictures of friends and familiar places and offer 

ways to keep in contact with close friends via phone, email, and letters.  Help 

your child talk about what he or she will miss and about what will be new and 

different. 

Encourage your child to discuss the future transition by asking questions such 

as, "What have you been thinking about your new school?"  Make a list of 

your child's concerns and together try to find answers to the questions.  Many 

schools have websites that describe procedures, show virtual tours, and 

answer common questions.  

Help your child get to know the new environment beforehand.  When possible, 

visit the school together.  Even viewing it from a car or seeing a photograph of the building is better than 

leaving the first day to the child's imagination. 

Let your child know it is natural to feel apprehensive.  He or she may be fearful of not being accepted by 

peers or about mastering the logistics or academics of a new grade or school.  Share childhood memories of 

times when you were worried about a new situation.  Relate the good things that happened like how you met 

your best friend or that your new teacher was one of your favourites. 

Keep the days leading up to the transition as positive as you can - Stress that his or her class will offer many 

new experiences.  The night before the first day, have your child put out everything needed for school.  The 

next morning allow time to get ready in a calm manner. 

Buy school supplies and required materials.  Go over the walk to school or to the bus stop.  Empower your 

child by discussing actions he or she can take if a problem arises.  Ask, "What concerns you most about 

school?"  Listen and then ask, "If that happens, what will you do?"  Help your child think of constructive ways 

to deal with a difficult situation. 

Expect the transition to be ultimately successful.  Yet, remember that adjustments take time and the first days 

in a new school are often overwhelming.  Your attitude can help your child; let him or her know you are 

confident in his ability to adjust well. 

Be available after school starts . Understand that your child may need extra time, attention and support.  

When there is a change, he or she may regress to an earlier developmental stage.  Try to plan time for family 

fun because, when transitions occur, families are a necessary source of love and support. 

Invite your child to express his or her emotions.  Even when a concern seems minor to you, be respectful 

and know that it can be a major crisis to your child.  Try to put yourself in his or her place and understand the 



feelings expressed.  Ask open ended questions like, "How's it going?" or make comments like, "You seem 

sad."  Then listen carefully and avoid giving advice unless your child asks for it. 

Help your child explore ways to cope with concerns and continue to be available for further discussion.  Be 

ready to problem-solve with him or her.  You may want to role play a situation that is causing anxiety. 

Encourage your child to try new things by participating in one or two extracurricular activities.  Help him or 

her understand that trying is what is important, and that one does not always have to be successful. 

Continue to foster your child's organisational skills and assist him or her in becoming responsible and 

independent.  Stay interested and provide rules and structure.  Yet, allow your child to have input into what 

the rules are. 

If after an adjustment period of time, your child is reluctant to go to school or seems truly unhappy, seek help.  

Identify your concerns and meet with your child's teacher and/or school counsellor.  Together, perhaps with 

the child being present, work out a plan of action. 

During times of change, a little extra attention will go a long way in 

helping children deal with stress.  Plan an hour or a half hour each week 

where your child has your undivided attention.  It is important to use 

playtime to help a child’s development.  Let your child pick the activity or 

follow your child’s lead.  

Help your child to fly! 

Take care & stay well!  

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing 

Mondays 10:00am to 3:00pm & Wednesdays 8:30am to 1:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au

 

Lost Property 

The end of the year is fast approaching, and we have a lot of items in our lost property rack.  Please visit 

the office and ask to check out the items.  You may be pleasantly surprised to find that lost something that 

was missing for months.  Please note that we return all items to students if clearly marked.   

We also have some precious items which have collected over the year.  Please see the photo listed below 

and check out the lost items.  Please see Mehgan in the office if you spot your lost treasure. 

  

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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Pupil of the Week 

2022 ~ Term 4 ~ Week 7 

Prep Ethan 
For always giving things a go and aiming for the stars!  Well done, 

Ethan! 

Grade 1/2 A Alex 
For demonstrating great confidence when speaking in front of his 
class! 

Grade 1/2 B Evelyn 
For her impressive arguments in her exposition about ‘Caring for 

Animals’. 

Grade 3/4 A Mounina For her convincing arguments in her persuasive letter. 

Grade 3/4 B Liam  G What a great persuasive letter, Liam!  Well done!! 

Grade 5/6 A Kayleigh 
For her fantastic efforts during Graduation practise.  You’ve shown 
great leadership skills. 

Grade 5/6 B  Olivia 
For her outstanding efforts during Discovery, your Passion Project is 

progressing nicely. 

PE Nam  P  56A For coming out of your shell and practising your pin-downs in Judo. 

STEM Xavier M  34A For showing resilience and always wanting to finish your work. 

2022 ~ Term 4 ~ Week 8 

Prep Noah For showing kindness and sharing his icypole with a friend. 

Grade 1/2A Leo 
For great focus and effort in all areas of learning.  Keep it up 

Superstar! 

Grade 1/2 B Charlie 
For having excellent initiative and being such a kind student.  You’re 
incredible! 

Grade 3/4 A Isaac For exemplary behaviour at swimming this week.  Well done, Isaac! 

Grade 3/4 B Ethan 
For his positive and determined attitude towards his learning!  Keep 
smiling! 

Grade 5/6 A Josh For being such a great friend and for always showing kindness! 

Grade 5/6 B  Bella 
For showing great resilience during our Applied Maths sessions.  
Keep it up! 

Library Steve  34B Thank you for sharing your extensive knowledge with me! 

PE Millie  Prep For showing resilience at swimming! 

STEM Dash  12B For working well with others whilst learning about coding. 
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